

## **Greg Robinson**

Director, Campus Infrastructure & Services

30 June 2016

Ms Carolyn McNally Secretary Department of Planning and Environment 23-33 Bridge Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Attention: David Gainsford, Executive Director, Infrastructure and Industry Assessments

Dear Secretary

## SSD\_7081: Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences Building, Camperdown Campus

## Formal SSD Lodgement and Landowners Consent

I refer to your correspondence to the University of Sydney dated 18 June 2015 in which you confirm the proposed development of the Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences Building on Camperdown Campus as State Significant Development, and providing the relevant Secretary Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) associated with this project. I also refer to the Department's correspondence by email dated 29 June 2016 providing DPE response to the Test of Adequacy for this project including a list of matters requiring clarification and/or supplementary documentation.

I am pleased to formally submit and lodge the SSD\_7081 application for your assessment and recommendation to the Minister for Planning as the consent authority. The project design has incorporated a process of consultation with Government agencies and community. I also attach to this letter a table which summarises our response to the Department's Test of Adequacy request for additional information, with direction provided to where such clarification is found within the EIS report. The SSD includes six hard and six electronic copies of all documentation as specified by the Department.

The University has considered the application and, based on the documentation provided, grants landowner's consent to lodge this SSD project with the NSW Department of Planning & Environment, in accordance with the Director Campus Infrastructure & Services Delegation of Authority (as amended 2 October 2012).

Please do not hesitate to contact us for any clarification or queries on the SSD application. The University's officer in this matter is Stephane Kerr, Projector Director CIP who can be contacted on 9351-3128, or by email: stephane.kerr@sydney.edu.au

Yours sincerely,

**Greg Robinson** 

Director Campus Infrastructure & Services